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guarantees are to be considered insurance contracts, we recommend that this issue be addressed
comprehensively within a separate project on promises to pay made within debt and equity instruments.

Loans sold with recourse or indemnification provisions

It is common for financial institutions to sell loans with a recourse or indemnification provision in the
sales agreement. If specific loans experience default or other adverse events, recourse provisions require
the loans to be purchased back by the seller, while indemnification typically requires certain payments to
be made. Though not included in the table on page 76-88, under the guidelines of the ED, it appears that
within these transactions, a third-party (the seller) is making a guarantee to the policyholder (the buyer)
on the credit of the borrower. Therefore, such sales would apparently qualify as insurance contracts.

To include recourse and indemnification provisions within the definition of an insurance contract would
require changes to Topic 860-20 (Sales of financial assets) and we do not believe that it is the intent of the
Board to make such changes. Consistent with our discussion above, these provisions are credit risk-
related and, thus, more appropriately considered to be financial risks.

Merger and acquisition guarantees

The majority of merger and acquisition transactions have some kind of contingency in which future
payments are required by either of the parties. As described in the ED, it is not clear that such guarantees
are sometimes provided by the acquirer or a third-party, and are not limited to sellers. In the event the
guarantee is provided by the acquirer, such a guarantee would appear to be out of the scope of insurance
risk, as it relates to “own performance.” In the event this represents a third-party guarantee, it appears to
be equivalent to a standby letter of credit, which (as noted above) does not transfer “fortuitous risk™, does
not transfer risk between the policyholder to the guarantee provider, and merely represents a loan between
the acquirer and the guarantor.

* % * * %

In summary, we strongly recommend that credit risk, which does not result in fortuitous events, be
considered a financial risk within the ED, disqualifying most banking products from the definition of an
insurance contract.

Thank you for your attention to these matters and for considering our views. Please feel free to contact me
(robert.gorman@bankatunion.com) if you would like to discuss our views.

Sincerely,

i

Robert M. Gorman
Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer





